Greenbelt Soccer Alliance (GSA) Board of Directors Meeting

A telephone conference meeting convened February 19, 2016 attended by President David Whiteman and by Vice President Neil McConlogue and at large Board members Jose Romero, Didi Abu and Jim Cooney.

Agenda: Decide whether to submit to the City of Greenbelt an application to become a Contribution Group and thus be eligible to receive funds from the City recreation program.

Meeting opened with a discussion of the status of our registration initiative with and at Robert Frost ES. David Whiteman will follow up with the principal to determine just what activity she is ready to support.

A discussion ensued reviewing the history of friction between GSA and the Greenbelt B&G Club over soccer programs, and a past attempt to apply for Contribution status. 

David asked Jim, Neil and Jose to provide input to the board on ways to approach the B&G Club to explore how our two organizations could collaborate in providing Greenbelt youth with the best soccer learning and playing experience. Success for such an approach might be a long shot but it was deemed worth discussing concrete steps.

A motion was passed to submit the application for an amount sufficient to permit GSA to: subsidize the GSA Recreation Program registration costs for FARM children and the children of any adults who become coaches for GSA teams; and to subsidize Greenbelt residents in need of such support participating in the GSA Select Program. During the discussion of the motion, it was agreed that if the amount of funds (if any) provided were inadequate to meet our objectives for it and to justify the considerable work burden imposed by the City for oversight, GSA would decline to accept them.

Submitted by Jim Cooney.

